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Save the date! The Annual General Meeting on Friday evening 10 March 
On Friday evening 10 March our Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held. The AGM will be held in the living room next door to our fencing hall. The official 
announcement with the agenda will follow later this month. 
 
Parent-Child Fencing Event  
On Saturday 14 January, the annual Parent-Child Fencing Event  was held. This is one of those TerWeer events that make our club so ‘gezellig’. Our youth members 
were able to bring along a mother, a father, a care-taker, an aunt, an uncle or elder brother or sister to get them acquinted with the beautiful game of fencing. 19 
Participants made it a very successful occasion. First the adults were speed-inducted into the art of foil fencing by Floris and Fresco. After that, the participants 
fenced an exciting tournament in duos. It was very special that for the first time there was also wheel chair fencing. 
 

  
 
Introducing: Pavel Kirpulasnkyy, the new épée trainer 

Fencing Club TerWeer now also offers épée fencing in addition to foil. Experienced trainer Pavel Kirpulanskyy from Ukraine has recently joined 
TerWeer. He previously trained the Ukrainian and Argentinian Olympic Pentathlon teams on épée. Pavel: “I see many opportunities for épée fencing 
in The Hague, both for beginners and for more experienced fencers. My goal is to have épée fencers come out on behalf of TerWeer at national and 
international tournaments.” See our website for more information on épée fencing: uitbreiding degen – Schermvereniging Ter Weer. 

 
TerWeer active members and active parents of youth members 
The group of active members and active parents of youth members is growing. That makes us very happy! We are constantly looking for more support. Many hands 
make the job easier! Are you a (youth) member or a parent of a youth member and do you want to support for TerWeer, please let us know; we will find you a 
suitable role. For more information: Floris: 06-52866680, Arthur: 06-51358848 or bestuur@terweer.nl. 
 
Medals for TerWeer 
In the past months various TerWeer members won medals during tournements. On 26 November Dayona Vroegop won Daniele  Barilari a silver and bronze medal, 
respectively in the category Benjamins Mixed at the ESTEC Tournament in Noordwijk. For Daniele this was his first success at a tournament! On 21 January, Soete  
Kolthof finished third during the SISTA Tournament in Amsterdam in the category Pupillen Girls. Dayona Vroegop doesn’t stop winning: she finsihed second in 
Amsterdam tweede in the category Benjamins Girls. Many congrats to all three of you! You make us very proud. 

 

 
 

Introduction courses 
After the Christmas break the new introduction courses have started, led by Alex and Fresco/Tycho. Do you also happen to know someone that wants to be 
introduced to fencing in 5 lessons? Enroll through introductiecursus@terweer.nl (and prepayment of € 50,- through the payment link that the participant receives 
after the registration). 

 
Save the Date: the JOP weekend on 11 and 12 March! 
On Saturday 11 and Sunday 12 March we will organise the JOP Weekend. JOP is an abbreviation of Youth Education Plan (in Dutch). The weekend will be led by 
Floris. It’s open to JOPPERS and all other youth members from 8-15 years old alike. The entire weekend there will be a lot of training, but there’s also ample space 
for fun activities. More information will be sent on the TerWeer Jeugd Whatsapp group. 
 
  
 
 
 For all tournaments: please discuss with Floris before you enroll.  

Go to www.nahouw.net for more tournaments 
 
 

Sat 18 Feb NK Veterans in Purmerend 
Sun 5 Mar Randstadtoernooi in Hoofddorp – for kuikens, benjamins, pupillen en senioren 
Fri 10 Mar Annual General Meeting 
Sat 11 & Sun 12 Mar JOP Weekend 
Sun 19 Mar 
Sun 26 Mar 

Waal Rijn Toernooi in Kleef, Germany (just across the border) – for kuikens, benjamins, pupillen and senioren 
16e Internationaal Rijnland Toernooi in Sassenheim – for kuikens, benjamins, pupillen, cadetten and junioren 

 


